IX.
Highlights of Committee Activities since 1999.
Scientific Framework.  Refined conceptual framework and central hypotheses for studying long-distance aerial movement of biota.  This has significantly increased communication and coordination of research activities among committee members (and other scientists interested in movement) working on different commodities and taxonomic groups.

1. Membership.  Continued expansion of Committee membership to include AES, ARS, and USAID scientists throughout North America.  These extra-regional committee members have provided valuable scientific input and interdisciplinary leadership spanning entomology, plant pathology, meteorology, and landscape ecology.

2. Linkages.  Strengthened linkages with other aerobiology organizations including the American Meteorological Society (AMS) Biometeorology and Aerobiology Committee, International Aerobiology Association (IAA), and Pan-American Aerobiology Association (PAAA).  NCR-148 members have leadership roles in each of these organizations and provide leadership for the Alliance for Aerobiology Research (AFAR), which originated at a workshop sponsored by NCR-148 in 1992.

3. Synergy/Collaboration.  Collaborations formed within this group have resulted in numerous multi-authored publications, grants awarded, and proposals submitted (see Addendum and NCR-148 web page).

4. Website.  Developed a comprehensive migration and dispersal website, with a link to the NCR-148 website, detailing Committee activities, events, research, and outreach.  This site serves as a communication hub for information exchange on migration and dispersal.  http://www.inhs.uiuc.edu/cee/movement/
5.  Reaching Stakeholders.  Documented and conveyed our findings through numerous research, extension, and popular publications (see attached list of manuscript collections and the NCR-148 web site for a list of refereed journal articles and books).

6. Interdisciplinary Symposia.  Sponsored seven migration and dispersal related symposia (2000-2003) at national meetings of the American Meteorological Society, Entomological Society of America, the Pan-American Aerobiology Association, the International Society of Biometeorology and the International Association of Aerobiology (see attached list).

7. Planned Activities.  Examples of currently planned activities for 2003 and 2004 include continued organization of symposia, workshops, field courses, and distance learning courses with interested organizations, societies, individuals, and the private sector.  These include a Symposium on Importance of Migration and Dispersal for Integrated Pest Management Systems to be held at the 2003 ESA Annual Meeting in Cincinnati, Ohio and a symposium on movement and dispersal at the 2004 AMS Biometeorology and Aerobiology meetings.

8. Attendance and Participation. An average of 16 scientists from 12 states, Mexico, Canada, Saipan, and three US government agencies have actively participated in our meetings.  At the 2003 annual meeting in Cincinnati , OH, we had 23 persons in attendance, representing 15 states and the District of Columbia. These included attendees from land grant universities, USAID, USDA laboratories, , our Administrative Advisor, and the CSREES Representative. Currently there is official representation from 16 states, ARS, USAID, and CSREES (see Section V above).

X.
Recommendation of NCA-15 (See letter from NCA-15 Chairperson).

XI.
Required Signatures.

